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FCM Funding Decision for Home Energy Loan Program 
 

Recommendation of the Committee 
1. That the income-qualification cut-off for the HELP program be calculated at 2.5 times 

Statistics Canada Low Income Cut-Off; 
2. That option 2 Income-qualified households eligible for all base/free items, standard 

rebates, and additional rebates; and participants with homes built in 1990 or prior 
eligible for standard rebates; be approved for the HELP program;  

3. That table 3:  Rebate categories and values per item be approved for application in 
the HELP program while rebate funding is available; and 

4. That Capital Project P1956 – Property Assessed Clean Energy Financing Program 
be increased by $3,666,600 for the grant portion and $7,333,200 for the loan portion 
(subject to an intent to borrow report and public notice) of FCM’s Community 
Efficiency Financing Program Funding. 

History 
The Standing Policy Committee on Environment, Utilities and Corporate Services, at its 
meeting held on February 7, 2022, considered a report from the Administration 
regarding the above. 
 
In addition to putting forward the above-noted recommendations, your Committee has 
also forwarded the matter to the Saskatoon Environmental Advisory Committee for 
information. 
 
Attachment 
February 8, 2022 report of the General Manager, Utilities and Environment. 


